
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, September 7th, 2010.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Loretta Taylor, Chairperson presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




John Bernard, Vice-Chairperson 



Thomas A. Bianchi, Board Member 




Steven Kessler, Board Member 



Ivan Kline, Board Member 



Susan Todd, Board Member (absent)



Robert Foley, Board Member (absent)

ALSO PRESENT:




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney




Mr. Jeff Rothfeder, CAC member 



Mr. Ed Vergano, 



Chris Kehoe, Planning Department  

CHANGES TO THE AGENDA
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there will be a couple of changes for our agenda tonight.  We will be moving our correspondence portion up just behind the Resolutions so we can take care of these matters and get people out quickly.  Then we will have an adjournment for PB 10-06 which is per the applicant’s request.  PB 10-06 is the application of Sammy Musa Eljamal of Best Rent Properties that car wash on Route 6 near the Town Center.  That will be adjourned per the application’s request.  If there is anyone here who wants to make comments, it is a public hearing and you will be invited up to make the comments if you so choose but in the event that no one is there then we’ll move ahead with the next matter on the agenda. May I have a motion to accept these changes?

So moved, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF JULY 6, 2010
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated can I have a motion to adopt the minutes of the meeting of July 6th, so moved, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 


*



*



*
COMMENTS FROM THE BOARD MEMBERS PERTAINING TO IVAN KLINE’S RESIGNATION

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated one of our members will be leaving us.  We have unfortunately been told by Ivan Kline that he will be resigning from the Planning Board.  Personal issues especially with time and I certainly can sympathize at that point with him.  He has a family, he has children and a job in the city and I think he’s feeling a little stressed out in terms of the numbers of places he has to be and all that he has to do.  So he has, with regret, tendered his resignation.  I thought that tonight we would just take a moment to tell Ivan how much we appreciate him.  He has been on the Board – Ivan how many years on this Board?

Mr. Ivan Kline responded 7, a rookie.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated he has been one of those members, as I’m sure you will agree, has served with distinction and we have all benefited from his incisive, straight to the point comments on many of the more complex applications that we’ve had to discuss.  I thought maybe we would have a few members of the Board add to that but before they do there was one comment from one of the Board members who is absent tonight and that is Bob Foley.  He wanted us to offer Ivan his best wishes and say that he will miss you, your knowledge and your expertise on the Planning issues, legal and otherwise – over the years you have brought to the Board a good deal of clarity with these statements that you have made and helped us to focus more intently on the matters at hand because of that legal expertise that you have.  “He was not hesitant to speak his mind and especially with applicant’s when it was necessary.  It was a pleasure serving with you.”  

Mr. John Bernard stated Ivan I just want to thank you for your years of service.  It really is truly a pleasure to sit with you on the Board.  Thanks.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Ivan, sitting on the same side as we have been for the last 7 years I think the Board, as Bob has said, will miss your expertise, good naturedness and your professionalism.  I certainly will miss it and I think the Board will miss it and you’ll be hard person to replace.  Thank you. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated just to have the last word, we started as colleagues 7 years ago.  We became friends shortly thereafter and certainly will continue to be friends but I too share what my colleagues have said here that this Board has greatly benefited, not just as his legal background, but his legal thinking and probably most importantly his common sense which these days is not so common.  I know we will miss him and I think he has served this Board and this Town very well and hopefully he will find life and sleep after his days on the Planning Board.  Ivan, I wish you well and good luck to you and I’m sure we’ll see each other a lot.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I just want to say thank you to all of you for the comments and it has truly been a pleasure and an honor, really, to serve with all of you and I don’t think the public has any appreciation of quite how hard the members of this Board work and I think how dedicated everyone is to trying to have this Board be an outstanding Board.  It really has been a pleasure and I’m sorry to have to be leaving at this time. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated thank you again Ivan for your comments.  As a Chairperson, I’ve sat on this Board for a long time.  I do have to say I appreciate the support of the Board all the time because they really do work very hard.  I don’t know that people know how much work is involved in a Board like this but I guess for all the years you saw Steve walk in with a pile of files this high, that’s only representative of what’s going on at that meeting that night.  Each of us has file draws and file cabinets and certainly Ivan has too and you spend an inordinate amount of hours working, reading, re-reading, re-thinking and it takes an awful lot of time and when a person, as I said, as Ivan has these other commitments it is very, very difficult to stay focused and feel right on top of everything all the time.  Ivan, again, as we say our farewells to you tonight I want you to know that we do appreciate your invaluable service to this Board and to this Town.  You ought to be commended for exceptional service.  Thank you so much. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated thank you very much.

RESOLUTIONS
PB 14-98    a.
Letter dated August 10, 2010 from Patrick Bell requesting the 13th six-month time extension of Preliminary Plat approval for the Washington Trails subdivision located on Washington Street and the application of David Gable for Final Plat Approval of a 3 lot major subdivision of a 58.46 acre parcel of property located on the west side of Washington Street, approximately 2,500 feet south of Montrose Station Road, as a shown on a Final Plat entitled “Washington Trails” prepared by Robert Baxter, P.L.S. dated May 4, 2010 and on a 7 page set of improvement drawings entitled “Improvement Plan/Integrated Plot Plan for Washington Trails Subdivision” prepared by Tim Cronin, III, P.E. latest revision dated June 2, 2010.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chair I move that we adopt Resolution 42-10 granting the 13th six-month time extension and Resolution 43-10 granting final plat approval, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 1-10     b. Application of Curry Properties, LLC for Site Development Plan Approval for the modification and expansion of the existing Curry Hyundai/Subaru to Curry Toyota and for the demolition of the existing HSBC Bank Building and the former Midas Muffler Shop and the construction of an approximately 26,500 sq. ft. Curry Subaru/Hyundai dealership on a 5.305 acre parcel of property located at 3025 East Main Street (Route 6) as shown on a 3 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan, Curry Properties” prepared by Joel Greenberg, R.A. latest revision dated April 7, 2010.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated on this application it will be referred back tonight.  There is no action being taken on this particular agenda item.  We are still awaiting certain documents that make it unnecessary to have a Resolution at this point.  Once we get these documents then we can move that item back on the agenda.  

Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we refer this application back to staff, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 7-10      c.
Application of Valeria Development Corporation for Preliminary & Final Plat Approval and for Amended Site Development Plan Approval for changes to Section III for an amendment to 18 of the 147 approved lots at Valeria to allow their development as six (6) “threeplex” units rather than three (3) “sixplex” units and for the elimination of Lot 155, the reconfiguration of Lot 153 and for a modification of Lot 152 and for modifications to the approved recreation facilities and modifications to the size and materials of 4 of 6 model types as shown on a 42 page set of drawings entitled “Valeria” prepared by Joseph Riina, P.E. latest revision dated May 2010 and on an 8 page set of floor plans and elevations prepared by EDI Architecture, PC latest revisions dated February 3, 2009 and May 18, 2010 (see prior PB 18-98).

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we adopt Resolution 44-10, seconded.


Ms. Loretta Taylor asked all in favor? “Aye.”  All opposed? “No.”   We’ll poll the Board. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated Mr. Kline; aye, Mr. Kessler; aye, Mr. Bianchi; aye, Chairperson Taylor; aye, Mr. Bernard; no, motion carries 4 to 1.

Mr. John Bernard stated on the question I would like to make a brief explanation of my ‘no’ vote on this application and it’s basically just to register the fact that on this application there was an agreement with all parties that certain documents be totally completed before this vote was taken and that has not been the case.  We’re still awaiting an amended conservation easement from Westchester Land Trust to be signed and certified by them and reviewed and signed by the Town and that has not taken place yet so that’s why I registered a ‘no’ vote on this application.



*



*



*
CORRESPONDENCE

PB 5-08      a.
Letter dated August 2, 2010 from Percy Montes requesting the 4th six-month time extension of Preliminary Plat approval for the Montes Subdivision located on Radio Terrace.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairperson I move that we adopt Resolution 45-10, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 25-04    b.
Letter dated August 19, 2010 from Daniel Ciarcia, P.E.  requesting Planning Board approval for the use of asphalt millings throughout the parking area instead of Item 4 for the Tim Cook Site Plan located on the east side of Albany Post Road south of Victoria Avenue.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we approve this request by motion, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 33-06    c.
Undated letter received by the Planning Board on August 24, 2010 from Chris Pyzik requesting Planning Board approval of new signs for the proposed Puppy Store located in an existing building located at 3144 E. Main Street (Cortlandt Boulevard).

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we approve the sign subject to review and agreement with Architectural Review and the Zoning Board of Appeals.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated on the question I’d like to just note my own reservations about the appearance of the signs and even the content of the sign which I know we normally wouldn’t get into but something about “Puppies, Puppies, Puppies” I find a little disconcerting.  I realize the use is permitted but something about that it’s almost like a “Girls, Girls, Girls” sign in a certain zone.  Maybe they can come up with something else.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated it’s the name of the company.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I understand, it strikes me the wrong way. 
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated although it’s not pertinent I just wanted to mention that I have reservations as to the structure and I know it’s been renovated but I don’t know, I haven’t seen it, the inside of it.  I don’t know what it looks like.  The only thing about the business I’m in agreement with Ivan that something about it strikes me as a little odd and disconcerting.  Having said that, we’re just talking about the sign and I realize that it’s not a use issue so therefore I would vote for it. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I might add to this, despite the fact that it’s not a for use issue, I personally have some difficulty with puppy stores.  I’m not likely to vote for puppy stores or puppy signs for puppy stores.  That’s just me.  I’m only one vote on the Board.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 29-99    d.
Letter dated August 26, 2010 from John P. Crosby requesting Planning Board approval of façade improvements at 3002 and 3006 East Main Street (Cortlandt Boulevard).

Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we approve this application subject to Architectural Review.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated on the question you just wanted to note that this approval does not include the signage.  It has been presented to us existing signage is going to stay.  If they want to change the signage they’ll have to – depending on what happens, either come back to this Board or at least go to the Architectural Review Board.

Mr. John Bernard stated my motion is so amended, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 8-10      e.
Letter dated August 26, 2010 from Donald Duthaler requesting that the Baker Capital, L.P. application for amended Site Development Plan Approval be adjourned to a future meeting.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we receive and file this, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 9-99      f.
Letter dated August 27, 2010 from Linda Whitehead requesting a change to Planning Board condition No. 13 of PB Resolution 19-07 for the Furnace Dock Inc. Subdivision, and the 7th six-month time extension of Preliminary Plat approval and to name the proposed subdivision road Mill House Road for the Furnace Dock Inc. Subdivision located on Furnace Dock Road.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated one last time on this application I’m recusing myself from the vote. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we adopt Resolution 46-10 approving the extension and the name change and the changing condition No.13, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 12-94    g.
Undated letter (received by the Planning Division on August 31, 2010) from Krystal Eichler requesting Planning Board approval of a new sign for 5 Guys Burgers located at the Cortlandt Town Center.
Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we approve this application subject to Architectural and Zoning Board review, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
PUBLIC HEARINGS (ADJOURNED) 

PB 1-07     a.
Application of Mark Giordano, for the property of Ruth Cohen, for Preliminary Plat approval and for Wetland, Steep Slope and Tree Removal Permits for a 6 lot major subdivision of  a 23.4 acre parcel of land located on the south side of Upland Lane, south of Mt. Airy Road, as shown on a  drawing entitled “Alternate Layout “A” with Rain Gardens Preliminary Plat” dated December 29, 2009, “Alternate Layout “A” Tree Preservation Plan”, dated August 20, 2009 and “Upland Road Improvement Plan” latest revision dated May 24, 2010 all prepared by Ralph G. Mastromonaco, P.E. and a drawing entitled “Landscape Plan for the Development, Upland Estates” prepared by Tim Miller Associates, Inc. dated August 20, 2009.

Mr. John Bernard stated I’m recused from this application.
Mr. John Klarl is also recused. 

Mr. Brad Schwartz stated we’re here this evening to complete some procedural steps under SEQRA, specifically your Board’s designation as lead agency, the issue of a positive declaration and the scheduling of a scoping hearing for your October meeting.  I was at the work session, I do appreciate the sentiment shared by members of the Board about working to narrow this vote to focus on those issues that are most relevant to this application and will submit some comments to staff for our suggestions to accomplish that as well.  

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated tonight our procedure will be to simply declare our intent to be lead agency and to adopt the pos. dec. and then schedule a scoping hearing.  

Mr. Ivan Kline stated Madame Chairwoman I move for the following parts: 1) to declare the Planning Board to be the lead agency for this application, 2) to adopt the positive declaration under the State Environmental Quality Review Act and its regulations, 3) to schedule a public hearing on the scoping document for October 5th, and finally to adjourn the public hearings that were scheduled for tonight on the subdivision approval and the additional permits without date, seconded.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated on the question, it is an adjourned public hearing on those other issues if anyone wants to speak on those other issues tonight. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there anybody here who needs to speak at this point on this?

With all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 23-08    b.
Public Hearing: Application of John P. Alfonzetti, P.E., for the property of Angelo Cipriano, for Preliminary Plat Approval and a Tree Removal Permit for a 4 lot major subdivision of 9.25 acres for property located off of Mt. Airy Road E., southeast of Joseph Wallace Drive, as shown on a 4 page set of drawings entitled “Preliminary 4 Lot Subdivision Mountain View Estates” prepared by John Alfonzetti, P.E. latest revision dated April 22, 2010.

Mr. John Alfonzetti stated I believe where we left off back in July, the Board had planned a walkthrough of the site which did occur in August.  Some members of the Board did walk the property on August 3rd.  I was not present but I received all the information I think that came up during that walkthrough.  One of the issues that did come up was the potential to put a private road instead of a public road going in from Joseph Wallace into the subdivision which would be here, taking this cul-de-sac and this short road here to a private road in lieu of a public road.  I’d like to address that and we’ll take it from there.  One of the reasons to make it a public road I feel would be and I think it was brought up by some of the Board members in the past was to potentially reduce the number of trees that would have to be removed in order to get in that public road.  This is in fact true.  We could probably reduce the number of trees anywhere between four to six or seven trees depending on how winding we want to make that private road.  It would be reduced in width from 30 to 20 feet as everyone knows and naturally the windier that road the more difficult it would be for residents to get in and out.  We don’t have an objection to make it a private road there, although I would like to offer the following: a private road in that area there, it lends itself to other issues where it could potentially, in the future, be in front of the Town for other reasons and I’m kind of addressing legal issues.  There’s going to be a homeowner’s agreements that have to be made or homeowner’s associations, easement agreements and the problems that could potentially come forth with those issues.  Who’s going to maintain the road and how that’s going to be done?  It increases the number of potential trucks, garbage trucks and things that may go down that road. If one owner doesn’t want a use the other property owner’s same garbage disposal company, if it’s a public road naturally the Town or village would use their trucks to go in there to serve all the residents.  It’s our feeling that any future homeowners there would prefer a public road. It would be easier for the sale.  It would reduce the legal fees and potential legal problems for the future.  We don’t have a real objection to it but from a fiscal and from a marketability standpoint we’d rather keep it as a public road.  

Mr. Steven Kessler asked has the DEP been to your site? 

Mr. John Alfonzetti responded the DEP has been to the site, yes and they looked at it.  We’ve had the DEP, the DEC comment on the site.  I think we’re only waiting for, if I’m not mistaken, for a biodiversity study that was requested during the last meeting and all that paperwork has been turned in. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked this is a public hearing, is there anybody here who would like to address this application?  How about members of the Board?  Are there any comments from members on the Board?

Mr. Steven Kessler stated as Mr. Alfonzetti said, we’re awaiting the biodiversity study so I move that we adjourn the public hearing and await that report.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked do you want to have him draw up a sketch that narrows the road and see the exact number of trees or do you want to wait and have him do that at a later date?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked and keep it as a public road?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it’s shown as a public road now.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked in defense of what you were saying would you be willing to redraw that?

Mr. John Alfonzetti responded I have no objection of redrawing it and I would be more than happy to do that.  I’m basically looking for your direction on whether you’d like to see a public road or private road.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I personally just don’t understand how it works.  If we give your permission to do something as a private road and then – I guess what does have to happen is that you have to find four different people or four different families to agree…

Mr. John Alfonzetti responded correct.

Ms. Loretta Taylor continued and I can see your difficulty in that. 

Mr. John Alfonzetti stated the marketability in each home would be tied to a homeowner’s association, easement agreements and naturally cooperation between all parties. 

Mr. John Klarl stated we have a Town just north of here, Phillipstown, that only has private roads.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I think we need to wait for the information to determine the impacts.  Maybe what would be helpful is if you would prepare something that shows minimal impact and still pushes your proposal to make it a public road.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think that would be helpful if we could just see a…

Mr. John Alfonzetti stated I’ll show you the difference between the two roads and what we’ll save exactly. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated since there are no persons here to address this application further. 

Seconded, with all in favor saying "aye." 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we’re adjourning this until our October meeting.

PB 9-09      c.
Public Hearing: Application of Brookfield Resource Management Inc., for the property of 2114 APR, LLC, for Site Development Plan Approval, a Renewal of a Junkyard Special Permit and  Steep Slope and Tree Removal Permits for a recycling facility for scrap metal from end-of-life vehicles, as well as tires, all fluids, batteries, mercury switches, and other recyclables  that are part of the vehicle and for recycling of other end of life durable goods that are primarily constructed of metal at a facility located at 2105 & 2109 Albany Post Road (Route 9A) as shown on a 6 page set of drawings entitled “Site Plan, Brookfield Resource Management” prepared by Nosek Engineering dated April 22, 2010 (see prior PB 35-06).

Mr. Brad Schwartz stated on behalf of the applicant Brookfield.  I’m joined this evening by Tom Malone as well as Jim Ulrich and John Nosek, the project engineers.  Since we were last before your Board we held a site visit for the neighbors at your Board’s suggestion two Fridays which we hope and trust was informative for those members of the public that attended.  We also submitted a comprehensive set of materials in response to the outstanding storm water and landscaping comments that were issued by your Board’s consultants.  Today we received the follow up memo from Steve Coleman who essentially signed off on the revised landscaping plan.  There were two or three items that are outstanding that we are prepared to address.  We understand that Susan Fasnacht from Cells’ office will begin her review of the revised storm water plan and we await those comments going forward. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked this is a public hearing, is there anyone in the audience who would like to address this application?
Ms. Karen Jescavage Bernard stated I’m on Quaker Ridge Road in Cortlandt and my interest in this particular project is basically in the traffic because I’m up and down that road pretty frequently and I’m on it more than I would like.  At the last Planning Board meeting there was a lot of discussion about whether an additional turn lane would be needed now or would be needed ultimately and the Board discussed the possibility that ‘give it a year and see if a turn lane was needed.’  So, in that light I would like to make a suggestion to the Board that if you go ahead and approve this project which I assume you will that any of the structures be built far enough back into the site so that if that extra turn lane were needed in the future it could be built on the applicant’s property rather than trying to fit it onto 9A where there really is not any room for it.  I don’t know if that’s a feasible suggestion.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think I understand your concern.  I think I raised another issue similar to that about turning and I was questioning them about the width of the lane turning in and of course they have things set so they probably can’t move things further back.  I don’t know for sure but it sounded as if they couldn’t move them any further back and that they would accommodate as much width at the opening or the entrance as possible.  I don’t know.  They may be able to address that specific concern tonight here. 

Ms. Karen Jescavage Bernard stated I think it’s not just my concern.  I think people would share that concern.  If it’s possible the drawing is still on the paper before there’s any structures, something that possibly could be considered.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there anyone else?

Ms. Susan Pandolfino stated I live on College Hill Road which is not too far from this site.  While I appreciated the site tour and I’m very grateful for the thinking as far as contacting the DEC to guide the clean-up efforts and the recycling of equipment and the clean-up project itself, and the organization of the facility and the equipment were both pretty impressive at the site tour.  However, I am opposed to the location of a business of this type in the middle of our hamlet.  It simply imposes too many undesirable and dangerous issues on all the residents.  The traffic is a huge concern already and the traffic is just going to become a nightmare once everything’s completed between the train station and all the other businesses and proposals.  If they all come to fruition we won’t be able to get up and down that street very easily at all.  Another concern as far as that goes is that the traffic is not only going to be on Albany Post Road but it’s going to effect all the tributary roads like Montrose Station Road, Lower Washington, Watch Hill Road, they’re all going to take the overflow or people trying to avoid getting stuck in line and rushing around to catch the train or to get to school or whatever.   The amount of truck traffic specifically also concerns me because of the width of the road.  The road is a very narrow road.  I’ve witnessed close calls between two large trucks trying to get down that road when a garbage truck can’t completely pull off out of the lane and someone goes around the garbage truck and then around the bend comes another large tractor trailer truck and it’s a squeeze play and I’ve seen, just in the last two weeks, a couple of very dangerous situations.  Apparently, Brookfield’s only running at about 30% of their capacity right now so an amount of 200 trucks, which is what I understood, plus the contractor trucks, the containers, the cars and they’re going to have large trucks towing other large trucks into their facility to wait there until they can be towed again down to Elmsford to be recycled, all that I find a little disconcerting.  I just don’t feel that the road is set up to handle that kind of traffic.  I do understand that they are going to widen the entrance which would help their trucks get in and out but there are also a number of other entrances and exits right along that road where that isn’t happening and the trucks can’t get in and out without stopping traffic or taking a large turn into the oncoming lane.  I think safety’s going to be a paramount concern.  There are a lot of kids who ride their bikes on 9A and there’s a lot of people that jog along there, the track team jogs along there, people just walking on the sidewalks, to have all this additional truck traffic is just not an ideal situation. I feel it’s a tragedy waiting to happen.  I feel that should this plan move forward that we need to think about an extensive sidewalk plan, expanding where they are now and putting them in on both sides of the street in some cases and I don’t think it would be a bad idea if some of the businesses that line this corridor paid for those sidewalks.  I also feel, like Karen did, that a turning lane would be something that needs to be looked at for the future or maybe not for the future maybe we should just include it into the plans right now.  I don’t think whether it’s convenient or not to the current layout of the property, I don’t think that should be the main concern.  If there’s room on their property for a turning lane and that’s going to make it safer, if that’s going to make the appearance better, if that’s going to make traffic move better than maybe we ought to consider that right away instead of waiting until it needs to be considered which inevitably it will be.  Finally, I would just like to say that the noise is also a rapid growing concern in this area, 65 decibels is loud, it’s legal but it’s loud and there’s more than one business that operates at 65 decibels.  From what I understand they’re going to be paving a good portion of the property.  While that is good for the run off and spills as far as going into the ground, the ground is a noise buffer and the paved pads will echo the noise.  There is something that is acoustic padding that they could possibly put down that was suggested if that should be a problem in the future but maybe we shouldn’t wait for the future, maybe we should look into it now.  I didn’t move here because I wanted to enjoy the sounds of heavy machinery and back-up beepers.  I moved here for another reason and it’s quickly becoming more than an annoyance.  Finally, I’m concerned for the future.  How will all this be monitored?  Mr. Malone’s efforts have been very ambitious recently with the opening of new facilities and the purchase of other new properties.  I guess there’s one in Chicago, Bronx, Buffalo.  I don’t know where his plan for Montrose fits into the overall plan for the future of his business.  I would like to know how all this is going to be monitored.
Mr. John DeBenedictis stated I too was at the site visit and I seem to just have a lot of trouble trying to figure out what this things going to be when it grows up.  I know it’s been operating lately and we saw a couple of the things that were going on there but the question I really have is: there was a lot of discussion about how many trucks would be coming a day there and then it got down to whether it was trucks with so many axels and things like this, whether it was some guy in a Honda who taped a refrigerator to the top of his Honda, but the question is, when we were there, there was very little activity going on.  There was a few guys who came up in pickup trucks and who had some scrap metal and there was a couple of dumpsters that were full of scrap metal.  There was a car on a lift that was having its oils drained and stuff, then in the back there was about five cars that had been flattened and they were awaiting some sort of shredding operation and the discussion came about that eventually there was going to be this big shredding operation, there was going to be a machine that was capable of taking this car and shredding it like your household paper shredder.  That was going to require a considerable powered pad that was going to be made out of concrete.  Then if you looked in the back there was about 40 garbage trucks and some busses.  They were awaiting transportation out of the yard I was told.  Not a whole lot of activity going on yet it seems like there’s been a substantial investment here supposedly by their own admission, $250,000 to clean up Kauffman’s messes, were going to put a sizable concrete pad to withstand a machine that can shred a car, a pretty good size piece of equipment and the question was asked ‘if we came back here a year from now, what would we see?’ and the answer was ‘pretty much what you see now’ which was hardly much of anything going on.  The question I have is, I’m trying to correlate this couple of hundred trucks or car combination a day with what I saw over there and what was told to me that a year from now basically we would see the same thing.  It seems like this is a tremendous investment for not much going on.  I know today’s copper, scrap metals and stuff like that is pretty lucrative but yet if this investment is going to crush five cars or something like this that we saw out there and a limited amount of scrap that we saw out there, I really question what’s going to happen here.  In other words, why are you going to do this if this is all you plan on doing?  I understand, you say it will increase but it’s not going to increase the answer that was given was ‘pretty much what you see is what you going to get here.’  I don’t know what’s going to happen when this thing grows up but right now I don’t think that we have a real picture of what’s going to happen here.  If, in fact, that combination of 200 whatever starts flowing and this becomes the northern Westchester capital of scrap I think we could stand to have a sizable increase in the traffic on that road with larger and larger pieces of equipment bringing in sizable things.  Just the vehicle that’s going to have to tow those garbage trucks out of there is obviously going to be a fairly sizable tow truck.  It’s not going to be a little tow truck.  These are the big ones where it takes the dumpster and throws it over the back.  I’m not sure what’s going on here truthfully and I don’t know if we’ve been given the complete story here and I think this has a potential of being a very busy, busy yard and with an awful lot of trucks coming in and out of there and that 200 figure that’s been thrown about I think could be substantially more.  Like I say, you go in a perfume factory and the first thing you do is smell and I can’t figure out what the smell is here.  I think this thing should either be restricted or we should go a lot slower and figure out what’s really going on here.  
Ms. Joan Knapp stated I’m from Montrose.  I was at the site visit also and I have to say that Brookfield has really cleaned up a lot.  I was really impressed.  All the tires are gone.  It looks like they remediated a lot of that land, taken a lot of soil out, it looks like they’re really taking care to run a good business and obviously they have a business model that is already very successful.  Having said that I am a little concerned mainly with the traffic.  I know that you’re not supposed to look at cumulative effect but everybody who comes before this Board says ‘our peek hours are somewhere between 7:30 and 9 in the morning and 3:30 and 5 in the afternoon.’  Brookfield is the same, the Cook property was the same, Bilota if you take a look at that, I’m sure that’s the same.  The train station, the VA, Triglia, it’s just this mad rush between 7:30 and 9 and 3:30 and 5 and I think at some point, especially in Montrose because it’s so unique to the Town, there’s one way in and one way out.  We have emergency services going up and down, we have the busses going up and down at those same hours for the schools.  I think we really need to take a look at that.  One of the questions I’d like to ask is how many trucks will Brookfield be bringing in as opposed to the number of trucks that Kauffman was bringing in on a daily basis and really what hours they were, if they even know what the traffic was then.  This business is actually a lot different than what Kauffman was doing.  Kauffman was really in the process of selling car parts.  The cars would come in, they would stay there decades.  Somebody calls up.  They need a ’72 whatever door.  Can you find it for me?  They rummage around, they find it.  This is completely different.  They’re taking the fluids, they’re taking the batteries.  They want to break it down and they want it in and out but part of the problem with that too is you have a lot of these people going around collecting scrap and I spoke with someone who’s in the auto body business today and occasionally he’ll put some metal out and he puts it in a certain spot where all these people who come around and collect everything, they know ‘okay, we can pick that up without this guy saying anything to us.’  He says he puts it out and within an hour it’s gone.  Of course, where are they going to go to drop this off?  This is not unique to Montrose.  You drive around in Peekskill on junk day and you’ll see people rummaging through the trash looking for the metals and anything else that they can recycle.  All of these people are adding into that mix too, all of the cars and the vans and everybody else, the little contractors, so really how much traffic is going to be coming in and out of here.  I think it’s a little problematic and I think that maybe the traffic needs to be monitored.  Another really big point with me is: are you going to have a turning lane at some point?  There are going to be sizable trucks going in and out.  When you’re coming north on Albany Post Road at Dutch Street, if you’re trying to make a left out of Dutch onto Albany Post Road, there’s that one house on the corner that has a very long wall and we’ve already discussed this a couple of times I believe, the sight distance there is very short.  That is a major problem making a left hand turn out of there and if you’ve got a truck coming out at you, you really don’t have a whole lot of reaction time.  Obviously if it’s truck versus car, we know who’s going to win that one.  The same is true the other way.  When you’re coming south, these trucks can’t see people coming in and out of there, it’s very difficult.  You’ve got the turning lane at the VA/train station which now is going to have 720 spots coming in there.  when you’ve got a neighboring community who’s paying $8 or $10 for 12 hours to park your car if you want to go down to the city, that’s a problem.  You’re going to have a lot of people coming up here to use that, that’s a lot more traffic, then you have a turning lane down at Memorial Drive where the trooper barracks is.  It’s getting to be too much and now you’re throwing the Triglia and Roundtop into the mix.  Where do we go?  The glass is not half full, it’s now three quarters full.  This glass is now overflowing in Montrose.  We really are at a standstill here.  I think we really need to monitor the traffic that’s coming in, not just for this application but for others too and especially because there’s so many trucks coming in.  When we were there that day there were 15 or 20 trucks that were either busses, they were garbage trucks that had come from Albany.  This is really a stopping point for a wide reaching area.  These people are willing to drive a bus or a garbage truck all the way to little Montrose.  How is that economically feasible for them and still make money so that they can dismantle it here as opposed to up in Albany?  They’re driving two hours to drop it off here and then it goes from Montrose down to Elmsford.  Why not just a straight route?  It’s just more truck traffic coming in, it’s waiting, it’s going back out again.  It’s really the cumulative effect, even though I know you’re not supposed to look at that is really having a huge impact on Montrose.  I hope you would take a look at that.  One of the other things that really stands out is the amount of noise that’s generated from that paved area that’s going to be in the back.  It was discussed that maybe some kind of an acoustic padding could be put down.  If that could be put into the Resolution right from the get-go, let’s just be proactive, get it out there and do it right from the beginning you’re going to have a lot less calls from the residents complaining about the noise.  Again, it’s the cumulative effect.  You have Bilota, you have the operating engineers down there, the contractor’s yards.  We’re just getting inundated.  We’re getting walloped down there.  I know that these are permitted uses in there but let’s try to control them so that the permitted uses no longer have to impede upon the residents of the area too.  We’re getting walloped and we really need a little bit of help.  Mr. Malone said that he was going to put a fence around the entire perimeter of the property.  I think that would be a great idea but if it could be put into the Resolution as well so that there’s no crossover into other people’s properties if he decides at one point that maybe he wants to lease land from the neighboring contractor yard then it will have to come before the Board in order to do that.  Thank you.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did you want to make a couple of comments in response?

Mr. Brad Schwartz responded very briefly Madame Chair in response.  We knew from the very beginning that the traffic was going to be a main concern of the neighbors in the Town along 9A.  Bill Fitzpatrick has prepared a full traffic study that has demonstrated that as a result of the traffic that Brookfield would be adding to 9A there will not be any significant adverse impacts and we have committed in a year from now to go back and conduct a further study to verify whether or not the projections that are made now are in fact accurate and if not we would be back before your Board to deal with appropriate mitigations at that time.  John Canning, your consultant, has reviewed that report and has signed off on that approach going forward.  We believe the traffic has been looked at at this juncture and we will be back before your Board a year following any approval for an additional study and that will be all be memorialized in a Resolution.  In terms of noise, there was a noise meter that was utilized at the prior site visit when that machine was on the site compacting the car, it does comply with the Town’s noise Ordinance so we believe that again that this project will not result in any adverse noise impacts and if there’s any other specific questions that your Board like answered we can certainly do so.  In terms of the fence, as required by the Code there would be a fence around the entire property and we’ve provided your Board with a rendering of that fence along 9A together with the landscaping that will be installed to help buffer the massing and the appearing of that fence. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we did get copies of the revised landscaping, fencing to do and frankly I haven’t had time to look at that but I will between now and next time.  I too, I seem to recall that when the Board took the site visit that – maybe I’m mistaken – but I thought they were going to enclose certain aspects of that assembly line so that there wouldn’t be noise.  Am I mistaken on that?  Aren’t there some of those machines that are supposed to be in buildings or surrounded by something?

Mr. Brad Schwartz responded there was one building that you saw where the fluids would be drained.  Tom, certainly help me as I explain this.  There’s the one structure where the fluids would be drained from the car, that would be taking place inside of a structure and then those fluids again would be transmitted to the storage bins outside before being transmitted off site but the actual compacting of the cars that we’re referring to and the machine that you saw that took the vehicle and compressed it down, that would not be taking place inside, that would be on a paved section of the site. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is it located further away from…

Mr. Brad Schwartz responded yes, that’s this pad in here.  This is the existing structure where the cars will be drained of their fluids, that will take place inside and this is the office building that’s closer to the frontage on 9A.
Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is that remaining?

Mr. Brad Schwartz responded yes.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked does that impact how wide you can make or not make the access?

Mr. Brad Schwartz responded that certainly could effect whether or not there’s room for a right turn lane in but my understanding also is that to the extent that there’s any potential issue it wouldn’t be with the right turn in, it would be any left turns in, coming down south along 9A.  So, the location of that building shouldn’t effect the potential viability of a turning lane.  If a turning lane is not possible then it might be just other operation restrictions to help alleviate any traffic impacts that again are shown in that study one year from now.  It’s not certain, it’s not an absolute conclusion that there would be adverse impacts. 

Mr. John Bernard asked so if in the future there was needing a turn lane, are you constructing on the plan is the permanent fence to be constructed at a location where it doesn’t require a removal of that fence?  In other words, are you going to allow for a turn lane now in case it’s needed in the future?

Mr. Brad Schwartz responded my understanding Mr. Bernard is that there may not be room for a turning lane in the future so that to the extent that any mitigation measures are required what would be implemented would be restrictions on Brookfield’s operations.  There’s simply not enough room on 9A to create a new turning lane. 

Mr. John Bernard asked is that because of that existing little office building?

Mr. Brad Schwartz responded it may also have to do with the amount of right-of-way. 

Mr. Tom Malone stated the right-of-way is [applied to 1:00]
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I get the feeling that from before that the idea of a turning lane was not in some way a problem, now you’re saying that there’s just isn’t enough room to do one.

Mr. Brad Schwartz responded that’s my understanding and I would refer to opinions of Bill Fitzpatrick and John Canning who we consciously decided not to bring tonight knowing that your Board was not going to have full attendance.  They were both scheduled to be here and we thought it would be best to bring them back in October when everyone from the Board was present.  That is my understanding that there would not be…

Mr. John Bernard asked when you’re talking about the right-of-way you’re talking about the State right-of-way?  Is that what it is?  I see a head shaking there, but if there were a turn lane wouldn’t that be part of the State road?  Wouldn’t that require the State to be involved?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded you can dedicate a five foot or ten foot strip to widen the right-of-way.

Mr. John Bernard asked so that’s not an impossibility?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded no it’s not.  It’s done all the time. 

Mr. John Bernard stated so we’re back to the issue then is that existing building preventing a future turn lane should one be needed?  Is that what’s constricting?

Mr. Brad Schwartz responded we’ll confirm that and get back to you with a certain answer. 

Mr. John Bernard stated if you would and then along with that how important is that existing building.  It’s a block building, but I think it does have a basement so it’s a little more valuable than just a few blocks on the ground but if you would take a look at that whole issue that’d be appreciated. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I would agree with that.  I think we should take another look just in case because that building might have to be moved, shifted or something and again if it has a basement, that’s a problem but it’s more of a problem if we need to have a turning lane and then we can’t have one because of that building.  I just think it probably should not be the deal breaker here.  I think we should be able to move it or just raise it.

Mr. John Bernard asked if you could, could you clarify that there is no shredder on this property, that it’s a compaction unit?  I don’t think you want to leave that in the public purview that there’s a shredder. 

Mr. Brad Schwartz responded it’s a compactor.

Mr. John Bernard asked is there a difference?

Mr. Brad Schwartz responded would you like Mr. Malone to explain that difference?

Mr. John Bernard responded it might be good since it was brought up in the public discussion. 

Mr. Tom Malone stated automobile shredding operation is quite a big piece of equipment.  That site probably isn’t big enough.  It would require quite a bit of change to the site.  It would require quite a bit of foundation work.  It’s a very, very large machine.  The impacts on that site would be tremendous and we’re not proposing any shredding operation on that site at all whatsoever. 
Mr. Ed Vergano stated also, rather than conducting the traffic study after one year to see what the traffic situation is like I think it would be more accurate to install traffic counters to get daily traffic trips, much like we did with an application just down the road.

Mr. Pandolfino stated on a completely different matter pertaining to this, could you guys all speak in the microphone.  It’s supposed to be a public hearing.  I’m about your age so I can’t imagine your hearing is any better than mine but I can’t hear a word that’s being said at this meeting.  I’m asking all the people around me and they can’t either.  Could we put the public back in the public hearing?  Maybe this thing could be made louder or people need to get closer to them but I can’t hear a word anybody is saying. 

Mr. Tom Johnson stated I live on Cruger Station Road.  I was just hearing a lot of the concerns about the turning lane.  I’m very familiar with that area and most familiar with Brookfield people, they’re great people.  They always donate us cars to cut up at the fire house and take them back and we’ve always had a great relationship with them down in Elmsford but there certainly is room, I don’t know what State approvals and maybe it has to be given to the State to put in a turning in there – when you take a good look at this site you’ll see that there’s basically a curb island in front of the entrance right where that building is with a little bit of a driveway in front of the gate where sometimes people park when they wanted to run in and get parts and talk to people, if it’s going to be less of a retail operation and more of a commercial operation you know the one’s a junkyards a retail operation like that lady brought up, almost like a store from back in the old days, they’re not going to need any of that in the front, that’s just the buffer zone.  If they can get State approval to pull up that island curbing and maybe even modify their whole front, they have a pretty big front with a very small building right in the middle.  You could put it in on the one side of the building and then out on the other side and it would make the good neighbors.  It would really help.  That’s just wasted space with a bunch of old trees that they’ve mostly cropped, they’re trying to clean it up but there’s certainly a way to do it because that specific stretch – I was probably here about less than a year ago talking about the site next to it with the traffic, that specific stretch is a bear and it’s quite frankly in the past been underutilized.  There hasn’t been a lot of capacity there and a lot of the things coming up in front of you guys and will continue and I’ll be talking later about another project, that’s going to go from an underutilized area to an over-utilized area.  There’s just no other way of looking at it.  I just want you to consider that in all of these proposals that it’s a State road, I don’t know what your jurisdiction is, I don’t know if you can make the State widen it, you probably can’t, but that’s a State road and it’s tight and it’s windy and it’s going to be a significant impact on all parties concerned and where people can put in turning lanes on their properties with easements, that’s the right thing to ask them to do. 

Mr. John DeBenedictis stated I may have been misunderstood because I thought that we were told there would be a shredding machine going in there but we were told there is a concrete pad there now.  That pad, is that where they’re going to put the – what piece of equipment is going to go on that pad?  Because, we were told there was going to be a pretty sizable concrete pad there and I was under the impression that there was going to be a shredder put on that thing.  Is that where the compactor’s going to be?  Whatever they’re going to put there but again it still questions the outlay of putting that sizable hard pad on there as to what is going to be generated here.  Whether you’re have a turning lane or not I still question what happens when that heavy tow truck comes and latches on to that garbage truck and comes out of there and makes a left turn headed south, what are going to do on it?  You can have that turn lane in front of the place all you want, that helps going north but I’d like to know how you’re going to come out of there and hook that real hard, a 90 degree kind of turn to go down south especially if you’re towing a garbage truck.  I don’t know.  I’d like to see a demonstration to that.  Also, I remember the traffic consultant was talking about the acceleration times of trucks coming out of there and he used I believe something like 12 seconds, does anybody exactly remember the number?  I would like to see one of these heavy duty tow trucks like you see at Luposello’s when he pulls a garbage truck.  I’d like to see this thing accelerate up to 30 mph which of course is the Town’s speed limit there and is he going to do it in 12 seconds.  I don’t think this huge trailer or tow truck pulling a garbage truck is going to act like a dragster.  Again, 12 seconds seems like an awful short amount of time and someone I know in the trucking business says it’s not going to happen but I don’t know.  I don’t know anything about trucks.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that seems to be another issue, the timing factor.  I know that when Mr. Canning was here and was talking about it I kind of zeroed in on some things and then other things escaped me but I figured once you get into the reports you can read them and you can figure out, hopefully, what’s going on.  I do think that’s an issue, especially as you said, if you’re coming out and you’re making a left to go south it could be a problem.  Those trucks are huge.  I don’t know whether or not this Board ought to start to think about maybe trying to put some kind of limit on the size of the trucks coming in and out of there.  I don’t know whether that would terribly affect that business or not.  It may be a way to maybe make some kind of a compromise if we could limit that and we could be sure that there weren’t going to be something with these 18-wheeler type of things coming down the road trying to get in there.  I just don’t know and it’s something I guess I’ll be thinking about. 
Mr. Brad Schwartz stated I understand the comment and we’ll go back and talk about it with our team and we’ll get back with you with an answer on that as well as the turning lane issue, we hear that question loud and clear. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated you guys know how heavily trafficked 9A is.  It’s a major artery in a sense so pulling something out that’s huge and it has to have a lot of space and angle its way across a road and then down, it could be a problem if we have extra large trucks coming in and out of there on a regular basis.  It may be something that the applicant would want to think about and maybe think about limiting the size of the trucks that he would permit to come in there on that particular road.  It’s something I’ll be thinking about. 

Mr. Brad Schwartz responded we’ll consider it. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked I have a question on the duration of the Special Permit.  This case is about the renewal of a Special Permit.  It is a relatively new operation, not relatively new it is a new operation for the Town and the area.  What’s the normal duration of a Special Permit?

Mr. Ed Vergano responded three years.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated in the past I think what we’ve done in cases where we’re not 100% comfortable with how this operation’s going to be conducted and we want to make sure things like traffic and noise are within what the estimated amounts are that we have set a different due date for a Special Permit and I think one of them was the previous operation he was Kauffman I think we had set that as a one year renewal.  I would propose maybe we would want to consider doing that here too so that we and the public can gain some confidence as to whether or not this operation is going to be as proposed by the applicant.
Mr. John Klarl stated we’ve given also a Special Permit and had interim reports so we’re up-to-date.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated that’s another option. 

Mr. Brad Schwartz stated that’s essentially what we offered by agreeing and coming in to do another traffic study a year from now.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I would go a little bit further and maybe consider a shorter duration for the Special Permit as to make you come back here with not only that information but just to have the public give another opportunity for them to voice any concerns based on the experience that they’ve had with the operation. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did you have any additional comments at this point?

Mr. Brad Schwartz responded I don’t.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked how about people in the audience?  Is there anybody else who has a comment to make relative to this application?  You’ve certainly given us some additional things to think about.  Actually, they’re not so much additional, they’re just – I think after you’ve gone through this over in your head once or twice you start to think yourself maybe we would need to take a second look at certain things relative to this application.  I think if you can get the information that you have said that you would provide and if staff can get it to us as soon as they get it we can have time to mull this over in time for the next meeting. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated John Canning, the Town’s traffic consultant will be here at the next meeting and I guess your traffic…

Mr. Brad Schwartz responded Bill Fitzpatrick will be here as well.  I think that will be very helpful to help provide answers to many of these questions. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor continued but what I’m saying is if you can get answers to the questions that were raised tonight, get them in a format so that the Town can get them to the Board in advance of the night of the meeting, substantially in advance, we have time to think about what we heard tonight and look at your comments or your suggestions from the applicant about limiting the size of the trucks or finding a way to do the turning, moving the building, all these things that have come up possibly.  We can really sink our teeth into it and see what happens when Mr. Canning arrives and what other issues --  what I’m saying is I feel we need more time to think about a few of these things and maybe we will come closer to a decision once we get those answers. 

Mr. Brad Schwartz stated I think we can provide a written answer to some of these major items that were raised tonight. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I just want to reiterate to the audience too that we were impressed as several of the area residents have said with the way the operation apparently is being handled at the moment but I think what is really troubling them is the sense that there is an expectation like all businesses have that this will grow and it’s in the growing that they’re thinking we’re going to have more and more problems.  The more the applicant can do to mitigate or compromise or eliminate entirely some of these issues I think the easier it’ll be for everybody.

Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we adjourn this public hearing to the next meeting, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 10-06    d.
Public Hearing: Application of Sammy Musa Eljamal of Best Rent Properties for Amended Site Development Plan approval and for Tree Removal and Wetland Permits for the construction of a new access drive on the south side of the site and for a proposed 1,728 sq. ft. convenience store and a 1,200 sq. ft. addition to the car wash at the existing gas station/car wash located on the south west corner of Route 6 and the Cortlandt Town Center Access Drive as shown on a 1 page drawing entitled “Site Plan, Proposed Site Improvements” prepared by Bohler Engineering, P.C. latest revision dated August 24, 2009 (see prior PB 25-90 & 42-94).

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated we said at the beginning of the meeting that this particular application will be adjourned per the applicant’s request until the next meeting.  We are adjourning this to the next meeting which is October 5th.  If you have anything to say, if you’re here to speak to this application you may get up and make your comments but if there’s somebody here who wants to talk on this then we’re going to move to the next item.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated Madame Chairwoman I make a motion to adjourn this public hearing to October, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
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PUBLIC HEARING (NEW)
PB 21-08    a.
Public Hearing: Application of Nida Associates for Preliminary Plat Approval of a 4 lot major subdivision of a 4.28 acre parcel of property located at the northeast corner of Albany Post Road (Route 9A) and Baltic Place as shown on a drawing entitled “Preliminary Plat for Nida Associates, Inc.”, prepared by Ralph G. Mastromonaco, P.E. latest revision dated February 9, 2010 (see prior PB 21-03).

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated this is a public hearing.  I’m not sure anyone’s here for it but if you’d like me to give a little presentation I can do that. 
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated certainly. 

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated the property is the A&P shopping center next to Amberlands just north of the Village of Croton, Town of Cortlandt.  There are currently five tax lots on the property.  This project was built in the mid-60s and all we’re doing at the moment is legalizing those tax lots.  We’re applying for a subdivision so that each building could be on its own lot.  Had this been done with the intent of it being done back in the 60s no Variances would be needed but in the 45 years or so the zoning has changed, the text of the zoning has changed and now there’s a need for Variances for the subdivision.  What we’re asking your Board to do is to approve the subdivision subject to the zoning Variances that we outlined in our report.  We are before the Zoning Board for each one of those Variances and specifically, on the application there is no construction of anything proposed.  It’s merely more or less a housekeeping application to actually legalize the lots. 

Mr. John Klarl stated as I explained at the work session they’re before the Zoning Board as Mr. Mastromonaco says and it’s on next for the September Zoning Board of Appeals agenda so the next two weeks they’ll be before the Zoning Board to look at the threshold question about the Variances he described. 

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated just to remind your Board, we were before this Board a long time ago.  We went to the Zoning Board and they told us to come back here and so we’re having this public hearing for their benefit and then go back to the Zoning Board. 

Mr. John Klarl stated we’re trying to do coordinated review.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated unfortunately, at least for tonight, we don’t have any positive information for you in terms of going back to say that we approve this.   It’s a public hearing.  We know we’re probably going to have to adjourn it though, that’s my point to you. 

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated I would ask this if you can ask the public if anyone would like to speak on the application, if there is no public speaking on the application I would request that you close the public hearing and we move on.  Like I said, there’s no construction going on in this application, it shouldn’t affect anybody.  It’s purely an economic application.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated there is someone here who would like to speak to this particular application. 

Mr. Tom Johnson stated I live on Cruger Station Road and I work in part of that taxing area that he’s talking about and I think it should be broken up into separate parcels and I’d like to speak for myself for the public to say that they need a public hearing and they need somebody to stand up and say something.  I say, I’m for it.

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked is there anyone else here who would like to address this particular situation?

Mr. Ivan Kline asked who would end up owning the lot that has just the sewage treatment plant on it?

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco responded the owner Heino Bastys which would be Nida Associates.  They own the plant now. 

Mr. Ivan Kline asked do they also now own the A&P?

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco responded yes. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated they own the whole thing because it’s just tax lots right now.

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco responded they own the whole thing. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated if we approve this he can then sell the A&P to for example A&P, and sell the office building to whoever and leave himself just owning a sewage treatment plant. 

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco responded right. 

Mr. Ivan Kline asked then what happens if he walks away?

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco asked walks away from what?

Mr. Ivan Kline responded the sewage treatment plant.

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco responded that’s a transportation corporation.  I think you have to ask your attorney what happens.  In a transportation corporation I believe there are means of rectifying that.  It’s a special type of corporation.  The sewage treatment plant is funded by all of the people who are in that district so it would be an operational change rather than somebody just abandoning it.  You can’t just abandon it.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated right now the owner owns the whole thing so there’s a certain incentive to maintain the value of the entire area because you own it.  If you no longer own it you may not have that same incentive to maintain the sewage treatment plant.

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco responded but I don’t see how a subdivision would change that dynamic.  The owner could walk away from the sewage treatment plant at any time. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated but since he owns the A&P and the office building and the Chase bank he’s killing the value of his own properties if he does so. 

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated he also owns a ton of apartments so he would be killing his rentals.  Why would he do that?

Mr. Steven Kessler asked who uses the sewage treatment plant?

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco responded Amberlands.  Scenic Ridge town houses, there are 33 homes off of Scenic Drive, there are co-ops and there are some townhomes along Furnace Dock Road, the A&P, the shopper’s plaza across the street, that whole area. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked there’s a person who owns this whole four lot thing, how did the sewage treatment plant get onto this property?  Why is it there?

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco responded it was built in the 60s to handle all of the apartments up on the hill. 

Mr. John Klarl stated you know Mr. Mastromonaco, you’ve heard from various Zoning Board of Appeals members that they’re concerned about having the sewage treatment plant on its own lot.  It would be an accessory structure on its own lot with no principal use. 

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco responded that’s part of the Variance. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I still don’t understand.  If this person owns all these four lots and he doesn’t own all these other buildings that this sewage treatment plant…

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco responded he owns everything there all in his name but there are tax lots right now dividing up each one of those buildings. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated so he can apportion taxes among his tenants.

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated right, to apportion taxes.  What he wants to do is create filed map so they can take the Chase bank and sell it to Chase or whoever so they can take one of the office buildings and sell that separately.

Mr. John Klarl stated and obviously to accomplish this we have to do cross-easements so people can travel across the A&P to get to the bank.  

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated we have a plan for all cross-easements and cross parking easements and cross access.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I know sometimes we approve things subject to Zoning Board of Appeals approval but I think you have that approval as a fundamental prerequisite for this – you have a fundamental Variance that’s at the heart of this which is the accessory structure on its own lot.  I think the Board discussed it at the work session, given what we understand from counsel is happening at the Zoning Board of Appeals that we’d prefer to just adjourn the public hearing and see what they do first since we understand they apparently intend to do something in the September/October timeframe.  Based upon our discussions at the work session I would move to adjourn this public hearing to our November meeting. 

Mr. John Bernard asked are you willing to give any direction to the Zoning Board as far as our feelings on this application?

Mr. Ivan Kline responded I personally don’t have anything to add to the Resolution along those lines but obviously others do.

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated if I might take a minute of your time here, what is the issue with the accessory building?  I’m not sure that that is an issue.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I thought you said that’s the Variance you’re seeking. 

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated you confused me there.  I know we went for a lot of Variances on that building but specifically as an accessory building I don’t see the need for a Variance there. 

Mr. John Klarl stated usually were not just putting an accessory structure on a lot, there’s an accessory structure on a lot that serves as a principal structure. 

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco asked why is it an accessory?  That would be the principal building on that lot. 

Mr. John Klarl stated I’ve heard the other words from the Zoning Board of Appeals, you’ve been there.

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated it’s the first I’ve actually focused on this word ‘accessory’ because it wouldn’t be an accessory it would be the principal building on that lot. 

Mr. John Klarl stated I think Mr. Reber has said that a few times at the Zoning Board of Appeals meetings.  

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated maybe I just didn’t quite focus on what he was talking about and I just didn’t understand that but I don’t think there is an issue as an accessory building.  There’s only one building, that’s the principal building.  What I’m asking at this point, as Mr. Bernard asked, I would like to go back to the Zoning Board at some point and I’m not sure that you could close the public hearing at least so that we can come to some conclusion on this thing. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated we’re still going to have to wait the Zoning Board’s decision so I’m not sure that’s going to give you any advantage of closing this public hearing today or not. 

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated I really can’t go back to the Zoning Board until you’ve acted.  I can’t go back to the Zoning Board. 

Mr. John Klarl stated we’re doing a coordinated review and you’re on the Zoning Board agenda. 

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated I’m on the Zoning Board agenda every month. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated they’re not waiting on us. 
Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated it doesn’t make sense for me to go back to the Zoning Board unless I have preliminary subdivision approval subject to the Zoning Board’s Variances. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor asked did we get something from the Zoning Board of Appeals asking specifically that we approve this before they will act?  I don’t think you got anything like that did you?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded I don’t think we got that and the counsel to both Boards is the one that’s giving direction that the Zoning Board should go first.  So it would be John. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated so you will probably then have to go back to Zoning Board of Appeals and say to them that we are awaiting for them to make some pronouncements about this situation before we can act.  I think it’s like putting the cart before the horse.  If they’re having some serious problems about that I don’t know why we should step in and say it’s okay.  I think it needs to go through the process of having the Zoning Board take a look at it and make a decision.

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated I’ve been to the Zoning Board three times.  I think that if I went back to the Zoning Board without action from the Planning Board after all they sent me here for some action, what would I be doing at the Zoning Board?  Rehashing the same arguments and the dialogue we had for the last three meetings?  I have nothing new to go back to the Zoning Board with.
Mr. Ivan Kline stated we’re told by our counsel that he understands they expect to take some action and I didn’t understand that to be predicated upon our doing anything.

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated I will happily go back to the Zoning Board and tell them I visited the Planning Board.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated and we’re just waiting for them to go first.

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated I think what they were doing was waiting for you to do something first.  I’ll try it.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked but the issue is one of Variances, is it not?

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco responded it’s a Variance right.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I would go back to them and say there’s nothing we can do because the issue is one of Variance.

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated you can approve it subject to – you can give me preliminary approval contingent upon obtaining all necessary Variances from the Zoning Board. 

Mr. John Klarl stated we do that when we’re close to a wrap but here the Zoning Board of Appeals is really looking at the application.  I think you ought to do coordinated review, keep the public hearings open.  If the Zoning Board of Appeals develops an issue and the Planning Board wants to take a look at it, we have an open hearing I suppose to have to re-opened the public hearing.

Mr. Ralph Mastromonaco stated my feeling was that the Zoning Board didn’t want to see me until I had achieved some progress.

Mr. John Klarl stated they always look forward to it.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked but you also sit on the Zoning Board, right?  So, you can communicate some sense of this Board?

Mr. John Klarl responded sure, unless you want Chris to write a short pithy memo that says we’re generally in agreement of the subdivision…

Mr. Ivan Kline stated my motion was simply to adjourn the public hearing to November that’s all it did, seconded. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so staff’s not going to do anything is that where we’re at?

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but I can do something but I didn’t sense any direction from this Board.  If you want to give me some direction to tell the Zoning Board but I didn’t sense that you had an opinion one way or the other.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated it sounds like what counsel is saying is that there’s site plan issues that they uncover we’d be concerned about that but in the absence of that we’re indifferent I guess or we have no issue with setting up five tax lots.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated they already are tax lots.  It’s to turn them into fee simple so they can sell. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think because the counsel is the counsel to both Boards if that comes up as an issue or concern you’re perfectly capable of explaining what went on here. 

Mr. John Klarl stated I can make a copy of the minutes so they can see what this Board talked about tonight. 

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that’s fine but I’m saying Chris doesn’t sit with that Board so if something comes up that is relevant to what we just discussed then you’re there and you can inform them. 

With all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 25-93    b.
Public Hearing: Letter dated July 20, 2010 from William Balter requesting Planning Board approval for modifications to the conditionally approved Site Development Plan for the 92 unit Roundtop at Montrose development including the construction of 4 buildings rather than 5 buildings, changes to the approved elevations of the proposed buildings, changes to the conditionally approved recreational amenities and for changes to parking areas and retaining walls as shown on a 4 page set of drawings entitled “Roundtop at Montrose” prepared by Jeffrey Contelmo, P.E. dated July 23, 2010 and a 5 page set of drawings entitled “Roundtop” prepared by L & M Design, LLC dated October 15, 2008”

Mr. Bill Balter stated thank you for hearing us tonight.  This is a public hearing so I’ll try to be brief.  As you all know you’ve been living with this development for a long time.  This is a fully approved development 92 homes, 46 one bedrooms, 46 two bedrooms with amenities and a sewage treatment plant.  Our application is simply to change from 5 buildings to 4 buildings.  The buildings are generally in the same locations as they were before.  We’ve kept the road network the same.  We’ve kept most everything the same other than the buildings and the recreation.  I have Scott Blakely from Insight Engineering and he’ll just quickly walk you through the plan. 
Mr. Scott Blakely stated I’m with Insight Engineering, we’re the engineering consultants and the site planners for the revised project.  As Bill mentioned the proposal is going from 5 buildings to 4.  Generally, building 3 and 4 are in the almost exact location of two previous buildings.  The three previous buildings that were located on the upper portion of this road basically extended from this location here along this road to this point in this location.  What we’ve done is we’ve sited the two buildings to try to minimize some additional disturbance and to reduce impervious surfaces.  What we’ve been able to do with the four buildings is we’ve slightly reduced the overall building coverage by about 100 square feet.  We have reconfigured the parking to try to locate parking in this area which is in a better vicinity to the buildings versus the remote parking that was out in this area here.  This parking is actually located in the area where our previous building was located.  The overall imperviousness on the site has been reduced by about 19,000 square feet.  That includes pavement and sidewalk area.  The previous building units had a tremendous amount of sidewalk and step area exterior of the building so we were able to reduce that impervious down.  The other modifications that we made are to the recreation area.  The clubhouse is located in the same location.  It’s got a slightly modified footprint, same square footage, there was a swimming pool located in this location.  That’s been replaced with a grass play field and then we’ve also created a picnic area here with a couple of grills for the resident’s use and then we have a play structure located in this location.  The overall size of the recreation has been slightly increased from the original plan.  The other modifications that we’ve made was a reduction in the parking in this area and modification to all the retaining walls that were necessary in order to hold that parking lot up in this area.  Overall there’s been a reduction in disturbance of about 29,000 square feet and then we’ve also reduced wetland buffer disturbance by about 13,000 square feet.  So, there’s been a reduction in the overall impacts from the original plan. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated just for clarity here.  In our review memorandum it states the overall proposed disturbance had been reduced by 50,000 square feet and you said what 19,000?

Mr. Scott Blakely responded the original figures that we used were taken directly from the site plan.  We went back and did a calculation on the actual site plan basically scanned it in the computer and did take offs on the square footage.  The original figures on the alternative plan were slightly elevated above what was actually on the drawings so we went back and recalculated those both the overall disturbance, the pavement areas, and the building square footage.  

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so you’re saying the building square footage is basically a push?
Mr. Scott Blakely responded it’s really 80 square feet reduction. 

Mr. Steven Kessler asked and the pavement area?

Mr. Scott Blakely responded the pavement which includes the sidewalks and the asphalt is a decrease in 19,210 square feet.  The total area of disturbance is a decrease in 29,200 square feet.  Wetland buffer disturbance 13,835 and then the overall disturbance, I mentioned that, to 29,200 and that relates to an increase in open space of over 19,000 square feet. 

Mr. John Bernard stated there’s also a change in handicapped accessibility with this plan.  How many of these units are now handicapped accessible?

Mr. Bill Balter responded 69 out of the 92 units will be handicapped accessible, handicapped adaptable.  What I’d like to make clear to the Board and saw many of you on the site walk and I think we’ve talked about this before.  We really view this as an improvement.  The reason Scott took the time to go through the reduction and the impacts was because that’s from an impact standpoint, it’s just less impactful.  The plan, if this Board so chooses, we can build the project as it’s approved, exactly as it’s approved.  We would prefer this plan.  We’re going through the effort to do this but we really can do it the other way if the Board would prefer us to do that. 

Mr. Tom Johnson stated Cruger Station Road.  Which side is 9-Albany Post Road?  Is that the bottom part of the graph or is that the side part of the graph?

Mr. Bill Balter responded it’s actually up above the fence, this is 9A right here. 
Mr. Tom Johnson stated I’m curious as to why they reduced the number of units.

Mr. Bill Balter responded we didn’t reduce the number of units.  We just reduced the number of buildings.  They’re the same number of units. 

Mr. Tom Johnson asked does that mean that the buildings are taller?  He said that they didn’t reduce the number of units.  It’s the same number of units that it was already approved, they just reduced the number of buildings so that would mean there are more units per building, right?

Ms. Taylor stated smaller units.
Mr. Tom Johnson asked are the buildings taller than what was originally approved?  Are there more stories?  Was it 5 stories and now it’s 6 type of thing?

Mr. Bill Balter responded originally on the approved plans the buildings are 3 stories.  The buildings are still 3 stories.  What’s different is that the buildings before utilizing a lot of external stairs, a lot of external walks, they were longer, they were much wider and not quite as deep but they had tremendous depth because of all the walks that were necessary to get to the fronts, to the rears and to get around.  It was really not an efficient construction and not very practical for the northeast where there’s snow and ice because everything was on the external entries for everything.

Mr. Tom Johnson stated that was my only question.  I just thought that the buildings might have been taller.  I was misinformed by what I read in the paper.

Ms. Eloise O’Neil stated I’m from Cruger Station Road.  My understanding was there was going to be 5 buildings and now they want to reduce them to 4 so what is it going to do to the fifth building is supposed to be 92 apartments in the planning before when he had the 5.  So, he’s reducing that to 4 so is it going to make them wider or is it going to go higher?  I would like to know where is the septic tank for all that?  Because, this came up many years ago, I would say 17 or 18 years ago they started planning and there was a lot of – I don’t quite remember because I’m old and I forget things.  I don’t quite understand how you can reduce from 5 to 4 the apartments are one bedroom, two bedrooms.  Who are they for?  The income that has to move there because they’re going to have all these amenities; swimming pool, park all this.  Will this be affordable for veterans?  Because, it’s going to be right next to the Veteran’s hospital.
Ms. Loretta Taylor stated if you would like the applicant’s are here so they can address these specific questions you had.  In part, they had already done so.

Ms. Eloise O’Neil asked are these buildings there already?  They haven’t been built. This is still on the planning.  I see. 

Mr. Bill Balter stated the first question I think was: where is the septic tank?  As you know it has a fully approved sewage treatment plant, so it’s not a septic tank, it’s a sewage treatment plant.  Another question you asked was the buildings; there are 4 buildings where there were 5.  In the previous plan there were 46 two bedroom units and 46 one bedroom units.  In our plan there’s also 46 two bedroom units and 46 one bedroom units.  You asked about: will these be affordable to Veterans and will it be affordable in general?  The answer is: yes they will be.  The rents will be roughly a little under $1,100 for one bedroom and roughly just a little under $1,300 for two bedrooms.  The rents are similar to what the development we built called Jacob’s Hill behind King Buffer on Route 6, similar to those rents.  Did I miss any of your questions?  

Ms. Eloise O’Neil no I forgot one.  The traffic that’s going to bring for our narrow 9A road.
Mr. Bill Balter stated as I think the Board understands I’m not sure the public understands this so I’m glad I have the opportunity.  We’re not changing anything that would change the traffic.  This was studied.  There was a traffic study.  There’s an Environmental Impact Statement.  Your Board actually reapproved this project in 2008 referring to the findings that they had adopted.  We’re not changing anything.  It’s still 46 two bedrooms and 46 one bedroom so the traffic isn’t changing from what it was approved as.  

Mr. John Debenedictis stated having actually had the opportunity to see this site here, one of the things that I understand is that Westchester County is promoting this development.  We all know that Westchester County has to come up with 750 affordable housing units and I understand that there’s a State Affordable Housing Committee or something that is also involved in this or they have endorsed this or something, I don’t know where that sits, but that’s fine.  The question happens is the school district.  When you have affordable housing and I don’t have 3,000 units like Mr. Balter does, I rent 3 units and I know that people come to me and I have multiple bedroom units they always come because they have children.  They don’t come there because they want the extra bedrooms to store things in.  They come there because they have children.  The concept here is that I’ve been told that this is not going to really effect the school district at all but talking to the school district, their formula, I was told, is to think in terms of 1.5 children per two bedroom units and believe me, knowing what I know about Hendrick Hudson, should you have anywhere near that kind of influx here and these are affordable housing units so that you’ll probably have people who have children and would like to come into these things, this school district would be devastated with an influx of that number even though Mr. Balter says it doesn’t happen.  Well, the school district doesn’t agree with that.  When you’re going to have 46 two bedroom units if the 1.5 children, that is a sizable influx of children and the taxes generated from this certainly is not going to pay for the increases that may be necessary, especially when classes are approaching the caps and you’ll have to hire teachers.  Granted, some of the classes could take 2 or 3 children but we’re not talking 2 or 3 here.  If the school district numbers or planning is correct.  
Mr. Ivan Kline stated they already have the approval for this mix of 46 one bedroom, 46 two bedroom, so that’s a done deal.  That was approved and re-approved.  As Mr. Balter said they could turn around tomorrow and just take what was already approved and start to build it.  They’re not changing from all one bedrooms to now a lot of two bedrooms.  I don’t really understand…

Mr. John Debenedictis asked was there anything about the affordable housing to more senior situation?  

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I’m not sure I understand why having more affordable would generate more school children. 
Mr. John Debenedictis stated because affordable housing units have people who are having trouble buying their own homes and what not and now they can get into a two bedroom apartment. 
Mr. Ivan Kline asked do you have some empirical evidence that affordable rental units versus just regular rental units has it had been previously approved have more school children?  Because, that doesn’t strike me as being a correct proposition
Mr. John Debenedictis responded the school district kind of thinks in terms of 1.5 children per two bedroom units whether they are affordable or they’re not but in my little circle of renting my 3 little units, I’ve always found that people come because I have multiple bedrooms.  They come for a multiple bedroom unit because they have children.  That’s all I’m saying. 

Mr. Ivan Kline stated but let’s assume that’s correct we already had an approval for 46 two bedroom units. 

Mr. John Debenedictis asked right, but can that be restricted to say 50 and older?  I don’t know.  This is my question to the Board.  Is this a done deal?

Mr. Ivan Kline responded that would be an entirely different application I suppose.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated it is a done deal.

Mr. John Debenedictis asked it’s a done deal?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi responded it’s a done deal.  The applicant has come in and reduced the size of the project keeping the same number of units with a smaller footprint.  All of this has been reviewed.  As you noticed this application has a long, long history. 

Mr. John Debenedictis stated I understand that. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated you’re coming at this point in time…

Mr. John Debenedictis stated I wasn’t hanging around at those days. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated to make it simple it’s just an application to reduce the size of the project by one building.  That’s the summary of what this application is about. 

Mr. John Debenedictis stated I guess it’s a done deal but this could be devastating to that school district. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated but even at the 1.5, you’re talking about 60 some odd kids, evenly spaced over 20 years, you’re talking 3 kids going into each grade from 0 up through 19.  If the kids are evenly spaced out in age, with even distribution it’ 3 kids in each grade.

Mr. John Debenedictis stated no it’s 1.5 total.  In other words, if you have 42 units, they figure each of those units you can multiply that by 1.5.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated that’s 65 kids.  Let’s say they’re evenly spaced from age 0 to 20, that’s 3 kids per year going into a grade, 3 kids in each grade. 

Mr. John Debenedictis stated you’ll hit caps in that 3. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated with all due respect let’s move on.

Mr. John Debenedictis stated it’s a done deal so there’s not much I can say about it but you will hit caps and you could conceivably hit caps in several grades.  It could be a really a tough deal. 

Ms. Joan Knapp stated I think we should keep it as it is.  The Westchester County Affordable Housing allocation plan 2000 and 2015 says that “Cortlandt’s overcrowding share of housing is 0.00736 which is far below the average of 1.01 persons per room to deem it overcrowding.”  We just don’t need it.  We have Springvale, we have Jacob’s Hill…

Mr. Steven Kessler asked keep what as it is?

Ms. Joan Knapp stated keep the application as it is.  Don’t even entertain the new one.  It’s already been approved let’s just move on with that.
Mr. Steven Kessler asked if it’s the same number of units and going from 5 to 4 buildings.

Ms. Joan Knapp responded because you have affordable housing but if you’re going to make it affordable housing Westchester County has to aggressively market it to New York City.  Why not market it just to the people who are already within this community?  Seniors, local workforce with low income families, single parents, the disabled and the Veterans.  Why not put a restriction on it?

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated that is part in parcel of how these kinds of things work anyway.  When you deal with affordable housing as I’m sure Mr. Balter can tell you, you will probably select mostly from people in your own area so you’re not going outside of the area to recruit.  I’m serious.  There is a plan to this and there was a couple of organizations that do this very well and have already been responsible for selecting the residents and a couple of other affordable situations.  I wouldn’t worry about the fact that they’re going to find people running all over from Westchester to come up here and even if they did they’d have to get in line behind a whole lot of other people here in Cortlandt. 

Ms. Joan Knapp stated I’m a little concerned because a lot of the seniors are being priced out of their homes because of the rising taxes.  Where do they go?  We have to market towards a certain area which is lower County, who is going to market us?  Putnam, Dutchess, Ulster?  We’re all just moving north.  Would this qualify for a density bonus if there were any federal funding and would they then be allowed to increase the number of apartments by even 20?  I think if you’re going to entertain this new application I think it should be a new application not just ‘we’re going to do 4 buildings instead of 5.  We’re going to be moving it from here to there.  The impervious surfaces, the parking…’ This is really a new application so let’s treat it like that.  I know Mr. Triglia went through a decade of back-and-forth but this is something completely different.  This isn’t we’re keeping the same buildings only it’s going to be affordable housing.  Yes, there will be 46 one bedrooms, yes there’ll be 46 two bedrooms but everything has changed.  The bedrooms are much smaller, the placement is different.  I think we really need to take a look at it. 

Mr. Bill Balter stated just to touch on a couple of things that were said.  When this went through the approval process it was considered for I think 122 or 126 units and there was talk about that it could be larger than the 92 units.  We’re not proposing it be 92 units if this Board does approve the changes we asked, if you wanted to put a condition in it that it could never be more than 92 we would accept it’s just so that the public does not have to have that as a concern.  As the Chairman correctly said, while Jacob’s Hill being a good example, Jacob’s Hill as with all developments that are similarly financed have to be marketed to the general public.  What ends up happening is people want to live where they have a connection.  We’ve looked at Jacob’s Hill to see where people come from and even though we marketed Jacob’s Hill to basically the metro New York area the vast majority of people either ended up being from Cortlandt or having a connection to Cortlandt or having that connection being within 5 miles of Cortlandt.  People want to live where they have a connection.  While it is true that this gets marketed in what’s called the Fair Housing Regulations people end up living where they have a connection at any price level.  I take homage always when I start to hear things that sound like ‘these are different people than everyone else.’  These are not different people than everyone else.  They have a lower income.  They still want to be where they have a connection.  

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated I think we’ve pretty much run the course for comments at this particular time. 

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we close the public hearing and direct staff to prepare a new Resolution that for the most part replicates the original approval Resolution with the minor changes that are being proposed, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 


*



*



*

OLD BUSINESS 

PB 10-10    a.
Application of Teatown Lake Reservation Inc. for renewal of a Special Permit for a Private Nature Preserve to conduct a summer camp program and a weekday public program for property located on the north side of Teatown Road, approximately 3,000 feet east of Quaker Ridge Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Special Permit Map, Cliffdale Farm North” prepared by Ralph G. Mastromonaco, P.E. dated July 15, 2010.

Mr. John Bernard stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we schedule a public hearing for this application and also request staff to prepare an approving Resolution for the next meeting, seconded.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated on the question, you can decide it when you see the Resolution but based on what I heard at the work session I’m probably not going to put the requirement that they continue to monitor in that Resolution?

Mr. Steven Kessler responded correct. 

With all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*

NEW BUSINESS 

PB 11-10    a.
Referrals from the Town Board for proposed changes to Chapter 245 Signs, and for amending the Comprehensive Plan and for preparing new legislation to permit residential use on the 2nd floor of certain commercial buildings along Route 6 (Cortlandt Boulevard) and for a historic/scenic road preservation ordinance.

Ms. Loretta Taylor stated so there are three separate items connected in separate referrals.
Mr. Chris Kehoe stated generally, it’s to signs will no longer come to the Planning Board unless they’re part of a site plan that you’re approving, changing out the signs will be handled by staff and Architectural Review.  Certain buildings that used to be residences on Route 6, there’s a dentist’s office or some of those old houses that have been converted, there’s some language being written to permit residential uses on the second floor and it didn’t get talked about too much but Bob Foley was involved in it years back in the roads inventory and survey.  We’re going to try to create some language that says that the Planning Board should take into account those characteristics on those 13 roads when you’re approving subdivisions or site plans on those roads.  Hopefully it’ll come back in October with a review memo to schedule a public hearing for November.

Mr. Ivan Kline stated Madame Chairwoman I move that we refer this back to staff, seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*




ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Ivan Kline stated I move we adjourn, 10:20.
Next Meeting: TUESDAY, OCTOBER 5, 2010

I, SYLVIE MADDALENA, a Transcriptionist for the Town of Cortlandt as a subcontractor, do hereby certify that the information provided in this document is an accurate representation of the Planning Board meeting minutes to the best of my ability.
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